
THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

DEPARTMENT OF TELECOMMUNICATIONS AND CABLE

MEMORANDUM

To: Attached Service List

From: Paul J. Hibbard, Chairman, Department of Public Utilities
Sharon E. Gillett, Commissioner, Department of Telecommunications
and Cable

Re: Memorandum of Agreement regarding jurisdiction over pole attachment and
double pole disputes

Date: October 15, 2008

I. INTRODUCTION

On July 18, 2008, the Department of Public Utilities ("DPU") and the Department of
Telecommunications and Cable ("DTC") jointly requested comment from industry
stakeholders on a proposed Memorandum of Agreement ("MOA") regarding the regulation of
attachments to utility poles, ducts, and conduits pursuant to G.L. c. 166, § 25A and double
poles pursuant to G.L. c. 164, § 34B. Comments on the proposed MOA were due August 1,
2008.

We received comments from the following entities: (1) collectively by Fitchburg Gas
and Electric Light Company d/b/a Unitil; Massachusetts Electric Company and Nantucket
Electric Company d/b/a National Grid; NSTAR Electric Company; and Western Massachusetts
Electric Company (together, "electric distribution companies"); (2) Verizon New England,
Inc. d/b/a Verizon Massachusetts ("Verizon"); (3) the Attorney General of the Commonwealth
of Massachusetts ("Attorney General"); (4) New England Cable and Telecommunications
Association, Inc. ("NECTA"); (5) Five Colleges, Inc. ("Five Colleges"); and (6) The
Distributed Antenna Systems ("DAS") Forum. 1

The full text of the comments is available online on the DPU's website at
www.state.ma.us/dpu (go to the "Electric Power Division" link in the upper left comer
and then click on "Safety and Reliability") and on the DTC's website at


































